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Dates for Your Diary  

Please also watch the website for updates and further details (Events page). 

 Saturday 2
nd

 & Sunday 3
rd

 May 2009 ï Norbury Boat Rally 

 Saturday 16
th
 & Sunday 17

th
 September 2009 ï Work Party at 

Wappenshall (see page 10) 

 Thursday 21
st
 May 2009 ï Trusteesô Meeting, 7.30 p.m, Shrewsbury *   

 Saturday 6
th
 June 2009 ï Longdon Village Fete ï The Trust's tent will attend 

this event. 

 Saturday 13 June 2009 ï Newport Carnival ï The Trustôs stand will be 

there. 

 Saturday 11
th
 July 2009 ï Withington Villa ge Fete ï The Trust's tent will 

attend this event. 

 Sunday 12
th
 July 2009 ï Upton Magna Village Fete ï The Trust's tent will 

attend this event. 

 Thursday 16
th
 July 2009 ï Trusteesô Meeting, 7.30 p.m, Newport *   

 Saturday 12
th
 & Sunday 13

th
 September 2009 ï Heritage Open Days (see 

page 7) 
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 Saturday 12
th
 & Sunday 13

th
 September 2009 ï Ellesmere Festival - The 

Trust's tent will attend this event.  

 Thursday 17
th
 September 2009 ï Trusteesô Meeting, 7.30 p.m, Shrewsbury *   

 Saturday 19 & Sunday 20 September 2009 ï Whitchurch Boat Rally - 

The Trust's tent will attend this event. 

*  Please contact the Secretary to confirm date and location if you would like to attend.  

Also note that members may be asked to withdraw for certain confidential items. 

Membership  

We are very pleased to welcome as members:  

Caroline Howard of Bridgnorth;   Richard & Julie Pearce of Newport;   Hywel 

Mallett & Samantha Harper of Llanymynech, Powys;   Graham Cashmore of 

Shrewsbury;   Mike & Anne Trumper & Family of Telford;   Wayne Edwards and 

Clare & Freddie Pitchford-Edwards of Newport;   Randal Meinertzhagen of 

Shrewsbury;   Paul & Mandy Sargent of Newport;   David Parker of Shrewsbury; 

Anthony & Joan Ryan of Telford;   John & Wendy Jenkins of Telford;   John 

Susan Fullwood of Telford;   Alan Harding of Telford;   Peter Allgood of Telford;   

Tony & Chris Forrester of Newport;   Miriam & Eddie Moorcroft of Shrewsbury;   

Keith Humphries & Family of Telford;  Jane & Kevin Bundy of Telford;   Paul & 

Geraldine Childerhouse of Shrewsbury;   Susan & Ian Cockburn of Telford;   

David & Christine Daly of Telford;   David & Patricia Williams of Telford;   

Robert McGibbon of Telford;   Charles & Gail Boyce of Telford;   Anthony & 

Margaret Wood of Telford;   Malcolm & Margaret Dady of Shrewsbury;   Tony 

Poulter & Kathy Hardman & Family of Telford 

From the Chair....  

For members unable to attend, this is Chrisô address to the AGM on 21
st
 March. 

This time last year, well almost, eleven months ago actually, we were fired up at 

the opportunities that we could see emerging at Wappenshall; we were however 

being frustrated by the seemingly immovable stance that Telford and Wrekin 

Borough Council (T&W) were taking in regard to acting as guarantors for the 

funding we had in place to secure the future of the Wappenshall site. The adverse 

publicity that emerged from last years AGM prompted a call to me from the PA 

on behalf of the leader of the Council...I was summoned to a meeting with 

Councillor Eade and his lead officers to discuss the Wappenshall situation. I took 

Bruce Crawcour with me. To cut a very long and protracted story short, within 

two weeks a site meeting was arranged with the Chair of the Architectural 

Heritage Fund and senior representatives of T&W and within another six weeks 
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T&W informed us that they were willing to purchase the site themselves and enter 

into a long term lease agreement with the Trust. 

Well, in case you haven't heard, after many months of negotiating, and a great 

thank you to our Trustee David Crow for bearing the brunt of the work on this, we 

have finally reached agreement on the terms of the lease at Wappenshall, and this 

will involve the option to buy the site in future. This is indeed a very significant 

time for the Trust, and dare I say it, the canal restoration movement nationally. 

This time last year a deal seemed a million miles away! 

However with the foresight and vision of all involved at T&W, both officers and 

members, we now have control of the strategic fulcrum for the restoration and 

reinstatement of the Shrewsbury and Newport Canals. 

Great progress is being made in Newport, the canal being an essential element of 

the regeneration scheme in the town with tremendous support locally. 

At the Stafford end, at Norbury Junction, we have the support of the local 

authority by way of enabling policies built into the planning framework, and the 

locks cascading down from the main line toward Newport await their fate.... 

At the Shrewsbury end I am afraid itôs a different story. The canal has a vital role 

to play in the history and culture of the county town; this time last year I was 

tremendously upbeat about the progress we were making in Shrewsbury, the canal 

terminus in Castlefields being at the end of a regeneration and heritage corridor 

reaching into the town from the Sports Village, via the Flaxmill. The then Chief 

Executive Robin Hooper gave us his full backing originally and the route and 

restoration of the canal were high on the Agenda of Shrewsbury & Atcham 

borough Council (SABC). We were led to believe that SABC were pushing 

Persimmon to incorporate the canal into their scheme on the MEB site, and that at 

various points the canal would be signposted and interpretation panels installed. 

With the appointment of a new officer following the departure of Robin Hooper, 

all has stopped! I have been in touch with Geraint Morgan and he had told me that 

he would refer it his officers and the new Shropshire Council; nothing has happened. 

Most recently there have been some discussions about the Canal Tavern; together 

we have worked up a scheme to include a wharfage and turning point in a mixed 

use development. The Canal Tavern is now up for sale.  In much the same fashion 

as the Wappenshall scenario I had hoped to get SABC involved, they had 

apparently shown some interest in the site; I have contacted SABC with regard to 

developing a brief for the site, but no one has returned my calls. This may be lost 

forever if it is sold for housing. I will continue to try and force the pace on this but 

it is a great shame that, considering the support from T&W and Stafford, SABC 

just don't seem to be taking this seriously. It really is crucial that the canal retains 

its place in the fabric of Shrewsbury. Letôs hope that SABC are listening. 
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Aside of the Shrewsbury situation, we have a lot to celebrate today. We now have 

a ófriends groupô in place and initially they are putting all their energies into 

clearing Wappenshall and have a series of work parties set up. 

Bernie Jones and Derek Hillaby are ready and waiting to take your contact details 

if you feel able to offer practical help at this very important period in the life of 

the Trust. 

We now have a membership in excess of 820, and again, sincere thanks to Dee 

and Brian for keeping on top of the sometimes thankless task of chasing subs and 

renewals. This strong membership is a clear mandate for us to move forward and 

make the restoration a reality. It is you, the membership that keeps the Trust 

going, and it is important that our numbers continues to grow. Is it too much to 

hope for perhaps breaking 1,000 mark by this time next year? 

Those of you that were able to attend last year will recall that we had a fabulous 

response to our appeal for financial support for the Wappenshall purchase. On the 

day we had promises totalling over £13,000 and the appeal realised nearly £9,000. 

Tony Hirst came up with the idea of perhaps issuing shares in a company that 

could play a role in the management or purchase of Wappenshall, and that may be 

a way of utilising the monies promised by the membership. If you have a view on 

this then please let Steve Bean or myself know. 

Well, finally, thank you for your support this last year....Iôm sure that you are as 

enthused as we, the Trustees, are about Wappenshall. The work is only now about 

to begin! As I mentioned before please make yourself known to Bernie and Derek 

if you want to be more involved. The task ahead of us this year lies in making 

Wappenshall work, securing the support of all the landowners on the line of the 

canal and immediately securing the future of the canal in Shrewsbury Castlefields. 

An onerous shopping list....but tasks that I am confident we can achieve. 

Chris Chambers 

Wappenshall Latest  

Although, as S&News goes to the printers, the lease from Telford & Wrekin for 

the Wappenshall site has still not finally been signed (there are a few óiô dottings 

and ótô crossings to be agreed between solicitors) the site will be let to the Trust 

for 125 years, initially on a "peppercorn rent" basis. 

The buildings themselves have been neglected for many years and are in a sorry 

state of disrepair. On the upper storey of the main warehouse the floor is in a poor 

state and will require substantial repair. The smaller warehouse has holes in the 

upstairs floor, caused by a leaking roof which still has to be fixed. We also have 

problems with the mains water supply (the pipe is broken underground) and a 

leaking septic tank, both of which need fixing.  
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With regard to the long term future of the buildings the Trustees have been to see 

similar warehouse buildings in Stourbridge, Ironbridge and Market Drayton which 

have been very successfully renovated and put to new use. Architects will now 

assess our buildings and option appraisals will be produced as to how the 

buildings can be brought back to a long-term sustainable use. From this estimates 

will be obtained and then applications made for grants to pay for that restoration 

and conversion. 

 

Heritage Open Days 

Heritage Open Days celebrates England's 

fantastic architecture and culture by offering 

free access to properties that are usually 

closed to the public or normally charge for 

admission. Heritage Open Days also includes 

tours, events and activities that focus on local 

architecture and culture. Last year the event attracted around 1 million visitors.  

Every year on four days in September, this year it is 10
th
 -13

th
 September, 

buildings of every age, style and function throw open their doors, ranging from 

castles to factories, town halls to tithe barns, parish churches to Buddhist temples. 

It is a once-a-year chance to discover hidden architectural treasures and enjoy a 

wide range of tours, events and activities which bring to life local history and 

culture. 

The Trust is pleased to announce that the Wappenshall Warehouses have been 

entered for the event this year ï it is hoped to give more details, including the 

exact days it will be open, in the next S&News and on the website. 

S&News Map 

On the following two pages are details of the original line and features of the 

Shrewsbury & Newport Canals. This has been included as a result of a suggestion 

to assist those not totally familiar with the canal to identify exactly where is being 

spoken about in articles. 

I must thank Dennis Rogers who produced the original work, which I have 

modified by naming original bridges and locks and removing some information to 

make it, hopefully, readable at this scale in S&News - I will know when itôs 

printed!   

This is a ófirst stabô and hopefully it can be improved and corrected (just spotted 

that bridges 20 and 21 on the Newport Branch are missing!). 

                                                                                                            Steve Bean 
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Wappenshall Work Parties  

Two weekend work parties 

have already been held at 

Wappenshall, with a third 

planned for 16
th
 and 17

th
 

May.  If you are not already 

on the mailing list and 

would like to attend, either 

in May or future events, 

please contact Derek 

Hillaby, Tel: 01743 709265,  

dmjhillaby@btinternet.com. 

Details of events, 

sometimes arranged at short 

notice and not therefore 

able to be included in 

S&News, are also available 

on the website.  

These work parties have 

been well attended with up 

to 30 people a day. The 

Wide Hole has been cleared 

of trees and debris and you 

can now start to visualise it 

as it once was. Within the 

Basin we have been 

removing a large amount of 

debris and undergrowth 

and, with the aid of a mini-

digger have been 

uncovering the old canal 

wall which is in remarkably 

good condition considering 

it has been buried under 

hardcore for decades. We 

intend bringing in a JCB at 

the next work party which 

will be more capable of 

digging out the hardcore 

and can also be used to 

remove many of the tree 

Cleared canal edge under Junction Bridge 

There always has to be one supervising! 

Thereôs a ready supply of tea & cakes 
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roots still remaining in the 

Wide Hole.  

The publicity surrounding 

the work parties has 

significantly increased the 

awareness of the general 

public about the presence of 

the canal in the 

Wappenshall area. Their 

reaction has been fully 

supportive and will enhance 

our chances of success. 

 Indeed, the Trust has 

gained many new members 

as a result of the work 

parties at Wappenshall. 

 

 

 

Valuable assets left by the previous owners! 

 

Proposed Restoration of the Canal from Wappenshall to Lubstree.  

In early March Bernie Jones and Derek Hillaby started to visit the landowners 

directly affected by the proposal that the first section of the canal which the Trust 

should look to restore should be from Wappenshall to Lubstree, at the end of the 

Humber Arm. At the same time they wrote to all property owners bordering the 

canal line in order to keep them informed.  

The response from them was very mixed. Some were in favour, whilst others 

either didnôt want it to return or were neutral, waiting to see how the proposal 

developed and how it might affect them. It was stressed that this was a listening 

exercise so that the Trust could fully understand their concerns and requirements, 

with the aim that, if it went ahead, the proposed solution would meet as many of 

them as possible.  

Initial discussions have been held with Telford & Wrekin Planning Department 

regarding the development of the canal and planning requirements.  The Trust has 

undertaken to fully consult all parties, particularly landowners, about the plans at 

every stage as they evolve and to give regular updates. It is stressed that this is a 

joint approach and we will fully support landowners in their proposals, be it for 

housing, moorings etc. 
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Extracts from SUCS CUTTINGS in the Last  S&NEWS.  

Although I cannot immediately lay my hands on the SUCS committee minutes of 

that period the óitems of interestô referred to were mainly paddle gear and lock 

gate fittings that our work parties removed at the request of David Hutchings; to 

add to a stock of such things that he was amassing as replacements for that on the 

Southern Stratford and/or use in the Upper Avon restoration.  It was mainly 

removed from convenient sites on the locks just below Norbury.  He also had 

some items from the Montgomery Canal. 

There were very few other what you might call óattractiveô items left; although 

Iôm sure ï despite the warnings ï some people acquired artefacts.  Before this, I 

removed ï with the full permission of Norbury Section Inspector Teddy Boden ï 

the SU Weight Restriction Warning Plate that was on a post next to the lift bridge 

at Rodington.  Teddyôs exact words were that I should have it and keep it safe 

ñbefore the Tinkers take it for scrapò. 

These plates are not unusual of course; I saw quite a stack of them on a bench at 

BW Ellesmere a few months ago. Wording varies however and this one attracted 

me (as a steam enthusiast) in that it specifically refers to ñTraction Enginesò.  

Also it has an actual S&N provenance.  Unlike a lot of stuff I saved, it hasnôt gone 

to a museum and still resides, freshly painted, in my garage.  Legally it is gifted to 

our children but Iôm sure that when the Wappenshall warehouse becomes a secure 

society HQ we will be happy to loan it for display. 

The coats of arms off the Dukeôs Drive aqueduct were removed and dumped in 

the open in the BW yard at Norbury.  I saw them a number of times before I 

moved away in 1969.  They may have survived somewhere but I didnôt see them 

when we had an editorôs root around The Waterways Trustôs storage warehouse of 

large items not on museum display, south of Gloucester Docks, a couple of years 

ago.  It would be worth asking and taking a proper look however. 

The ñreservoirò referred to is simply the settling pond BW built below the dry 

dock to take the run-off water.  To dry off the next section they had to deal with 

this, so bought in Wrekin Construction in February 1967 to cut right through the 

embankment formation to the level of an adjacent stream. On the uphill side of 

this they built a dam and a concrete spillway taking water down into the resulting 

gap. Being the lessee/operators of the dock, we at Shropshire Union Cruises had 

to work around the job and it took much longer than planned; the reason being 

that the embankment was far more robustly built than anyone anticipated.  BW 

told them that the clay puddle lining was only about 18 inches thick and it turned 

out to be between two and three feet which the dragline excavator they used had 

real trouble in breaking through. 

Harry Arnold 
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Photos from Harry 

Arnold. 

 

 

 

 

 SUCS work party 

removing paddle gear 

from the locks below 

Norbury in 1967 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(below, left to right) Mervyn 

Macklin, John Boulton and 

John Williams 
 

 


